

The Minutes of the Work Session Meeting of the City Council of the City of Bay Minette, Alabama as held on July 7, 2025

The regular scheduled Work Session of the City Council of the City of Bay Minette, Alabama was held on July 7, 2025, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Hall in Bay Minette, Alabama; this being the proper place, date, and hour for holding such a meeting.

The following members of the Council were found to be present:

Robert A. Wills, Mayor
Mike Phillips, Mayor Pro Tempore/Councilmember District 2
Pete Sellers, Councilmember District 1
Matt Franklin, Councilmember District 3
William Taylor, Councilmember District 4
Shannon Clemmons, Councilmember District 5

Staff/Others in regular attendance:

Scotty Lewis, City Attorney
Tammy Smith, City Administrator/Finance Director
Rita Diedtrich, City Clerk
Tina Covington, Community Relations Coordinator
Al Tolbert, Chief of Police
Blake Clark, Recreation Director
Kristina Pittman, North Baldwin Chamber of Commerce Executive Director
Jeff Schmitz, Alabama Power

Guests included: None

Agenda Review

Discussion occurred concerning the following;

- Resolution 0725-07. Chief Tolbert spoke concerning the agreement. Mr. Lewis
 inquired concerning the liability insurance amount. It was agreed that the Resolution
 would be considered contingent upon the liability insurance being adjusted to the
 City of Bay Minette's liability limits.
- Mr. Clark spoke concerning the 13U Softball Team

Miscellaneous

- Mrs. Pittman presented an update on the Ladies Leadership Luncheon, Christmas Fest, and the First Responders Banquet.
- Mrs. Covington announced Burgers and Bingo to be held in the civic center on Thursday, July 10.
- Mr. Clark announced the City Pool will host Christmas in July, the proposal of a Sportsman Banquet in October and Bike Repairs by Novelis on Saturday.

- Chief Tolbert announced that the Courthouse Square will be partially closed on July 17-18, 2025 to allow for the slab to be poured for the District Attorney's office; and the Back to School Give Away on July 26 at Blackburn Park
- Mayor Pro Tempore Phillips presented an update on the construction of Big Mike's Steakhouse and Timber Ridge Apartments.
- Councilmember Clemmons asked the Council to consider a donation to the Fallen Linemen's Association during the month of September

Done this on the 7th day of July 2025.

Robert A. Wills, Mayor

Attest

Rita Diedtrich, City Clerk